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Welcome to this first newsletter from the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT).

In This Issue

*  What is BANZAT and what is it doing? and

*  How can you get involved in braille in New Zealand?

What is BANZAT?

In New Zealand there used to be two groups which dealt with braille matters. The Braille Authority of New Zealand (BANZ) was set up in 1989 and dealt with standards and codes. The Braille Literacy Panel (BLP) used to be a braille committee of the Foundation's Board of Trustees and, in recent years, it dealt with the more practical issues around promotion, distribution, teaching and production.

To have a body independent of the Foundation with external representation and avoid any duplication of effort, a decision was made to merge the organisations together. So, the Braille Authority of New Zealand Aotearoa Trust (BANZAT) was established. BANZAT has already held three meetings, the first on 10 August 2010, the second on 21 September 2010 and the third on 16 November 2010. The fourth meeting is scheduled for 15 March 2011.

BANZAT's purpose is to set standards and to make rulings on braille code usage within New Zealand, maintain awareness and consistency with current international developments in all braille codes, accredit practitioners involved in braille production, promote braille as the prime literacy medium for blind people and promote best practice in teaching, acquisition and distribution of braille.

This will give existing and potential braille readers a stronger voice to promote high standards in braille around New Zealand. BANZAT as an independent group will be a voice in advocating for more and better quality braille produced in the country. It will also be easier for independent producers to potentially be nominated as trustees and be involved with standards for braille production. This in turn will ensure braille literacy for existing and new braille readers.

BANZAT Trustees

Five organisations grouped together to form the Trust. They are:

*  The Association of Blind Citizens of New Zealand Inc. (ABCNZ);

*  Blind and Low Vision Education Network NZ (BLENNZ);

*  Ngati Kapo o Aotearoa Inc. (Ngati Kapo);

*  Parents of Vision Impaired NZ Inc. (PVI); and

*  Royal New Zealand Foundation of the Blind (RNZFB).

The five organisations can appoint seven trustees. The seven trustees can appoint up to four additional trustees.

The 11 Trustees are:

*  Steve Bellamy (representing BLENNZ);

*  Gaynor Edgar (representing PVI);

*  Jenny McFadden (representing BLENNZ);

*  Janet Reynolds (representing the RNZFB);

*  Wendy Richards (an additional trustee);

*  Marion Satherley (an additional trustee);

*  Mary Schnackenberg (an additional trustee);

*  Raeleen Smith (an additional trustee);

*  Maria Stevens (representing Ngati Kapo);
*  Paula Waby (representing the ABCNZ); and
*  Lisette Wesseling (representing the RNZFB).
Office holders for the first year are: Maria Stevens Chairman, Janet Reynolds Treasurer and Mary Schnackenberg Secretary.
What Is BANZAT Doing?
*  Establishing "NZBRL", the email list we will use to publicise our work and to facilitate discussion about braille;
*  Launching this Newsletter, available in hardcopy braille, by email and in large print;
*  Setting up a website;
*  Creating a logo;
*  Supporting an applicant for a research grant into the reading of braille;
*  Supporting developments in braille music; and
*  Establishing a Code Maintenance Committee (CMC) and seeking committed braille people to serve on it.
We continue to monitor the work of our sister braille organisations including the Australian Braille Authority, the International Council on English Braille, the Braille Authority of North America, the Canadian Braille Authority, the UK Association for Accessible Formats, the South African Braille Authority and more.
Code Maintenance Committee (CMC)
If you would like to assist us with developing braille out into the future and you feel you have four of the five qualifications listed in the BANZAT Deed and repeated here, please drop a line to our Secretary.

"(a) Is a touch reader of contracted braille and relies on braille as their primary means of literacy;
"(b) Is the holder of either a Trans Tasman Braille Proficiency Certificate, a Braille Writer's Certificate, a Braille Proficiency Certificate, or an equivalent qualification as determined by the Board of Trustees from time to time;
"(c) Has a sound knowledge of technical aspects of codes, e.g. mathematics, music, foreign language;
"(d) Has an understanding of international attitudes and standards;
"(e) Has had three years' experience in either braille transcription or braille teaching."
The CMC will meet face to face and/or by Skype or teleconference once a year or more frequently if necessary. The CMC "shall make recommendations to the Trustees concerning braille codes and braille formats to be used by braille producers in New Zealand." We need between seven and nine members and "it is preferred that the majority of members are touch readers of braille."
... And More! ...
If you have email, please join our braille email list. Send a blank message to
nzbrl-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
This Newsletter is available in hardcopy braille, by email and in large print through the post. Please let the Secretary know if you want to change your format.
